MYA Lacrosse Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes: December 13, 2016
	Position
	Member
	Attended

	Director
	Bailey Gallagher
	Y

	Assistant Director
	Scott Ward
	Y

	Program Administrator
	Jill Mitchell
	Y

	Treasurer
	Damian Gunther
	N

	Girls Coordinator
	Kerry Sweet
	Y

	Boys Coordinator
	Shari Vietry
	Y

	Equipment Coordinator
	Jeremey Smith
	N

	Fundraising Coordinators
	Rhonda Fleming / Kirsten Harrison
	N / Y

	Instructional Coordinator
	Katie Manahan
	Y

	Web Master
	Shared Position
	N/A

	Member-at-Large
	Not Required
	N/A


· Meeting called to order at 7:04 PM
· Roll call completed
· Approval of meeting minutes from the November meeting were accepted
Director – Bailey Gallagher
· Travel reimbursement for national convention: Bailey to compile something in writing to provide to the board to vote on after the convention for future years. There is a budget for travel reimbursement, but at this time, there’s no plan on how it’s to be spent.
· Code of Conduct: We’re all passionate about seeing the league succeed, but we need to be careful not to single folks out, or let things become personal/mean-spirited.
· Link to MYA’s Executive Bylaws that apply to all sports in the organization: http://merrimackyouth.org/images/Documents/Bylaws/mya.pdf 

Assistant Director – Scott Ward
· Insurance Binder: Damian is still waiting to hear from insurance company, as policy expires 12/31/16. Scott to follow up with Damian after the meeting to make sure we stay on top of this.
Program Administrator – Jill Mitchell


· Please send photos, Facebook post requests, and any other publicity requests to Jill as needed.
Treasurer – Damian Gunther
· Not in attendance
· Indoor Practice: The Board agreed to lock in the SportsPlex dates as proposed. We will vote via email within the next two weeks as to whether to supplement with dates at Hampshire Hills. 
· Request for Damian to resend/forward email with cost breakdown and calendar for both complexes as soon as possible.

· Request for Damian to email Board with the surplus budget we are being asked to spend (in order to keep ourselves in line with MYA policies). How much do we NEED to spend? How much do we need to keep in reserves so that we’re not overspending and putting ourselves in danger for the next year? Are there guidelines on how the money should be spent? Having something in writing to refer to as needed would be ideal. 
Girls Coordinator – Kerry Sweet
· Current Girls Registration Update: 23 girls registered, 3 that haven’t completed registration fully yet
Boys Coordinator – Shari Vietry
· Current Boys Registration Update: 19 boys registered
Equipment Coordinator – Jeremey Smith
· Not in attendance
Fundraising Coordinator – Rhonda Fleming / Kirsten Harrison
· Apparel Store: Jeff has us scheduled to open on March 13th for 1 week. We will be provided with a mock-up after we make our final decision on the design, prior to opening store. As it stands now, Option #106 is the winner. Ordering in our royal blue color is considered a custom order, so we’d need to purchase in bulk and sell from inventory. Kirsten will check with Damian on rules about selling from inventory, as well as payment options/requirements, to see if this is feasible.
Instructional Coordinator – Katie Manahan
· Winter Clinics: Nothing available at the SportsPlex or Hampshire Hills during the winter. Katie to check with Tyngsboro Sports Center to see if there is a time block available for Merrimack players only. MYA LAX has a budget to rent space for player development. There will still be a player registration fee to offset costs. Katie to check on rates; Scott to check on insurance to ensure we’re covered in MA. Due to timing, we’ll need to vote on this via email, as well.
· Coaches Training/Clinics: Level 2 - 3/18 @ Bow, Level 1 - 3/19 @ Exeter; Convention 1/20-22 in Maryland (All training certifications are available at convention)
Coach – Brian Miller
· Recruitment of Coaches: Last year, burden for boys’ coaches fell on Brian, and we’d like to get ahead of that earlier this year. Still struggling at U9 level for both boys and girls. The plan is to reach out to certain individuals, and not solicit broadly at this time (will reevaluate this plan as we get closer to the start of the season).
New Business – All
· Score Board for Boys Field: If Damian can tell Scott what kit is used, Scott would like to make an attempt at fixing the broken score board. If it doesn’t work, we need to purchase a new electronic equivalent. 
· Equipment Purchases: Scott to make list of what we need in coaches’ bags, equipment closet, sheds, etc.
Upcoming NHYLA Meeting: Thursday, December 15th, @ 7:00 PM
Upcoming MYA Executive Meeting: TBD @ 7:00 PM
Upcoming MYA Lacrosse Board Meeting:  Tuesday, January 10th @ 7:00 PM
Motion to close meeting at 8:27 PM
